
COWBOY STATES REINING HORSE ASSOCIATION 

*** BOARD MEETING *** 

3/12/2019 7:00 PM 
 
Roll Call 
 

Present: Excused: Absent: Guest: 
George Pfeiffer    
Renee Pipinich    
Nancy Pfeiffer 

 
  

Peggy Peterson    
Justin Henderson  x  
Robert Peterson    
Chantel Probert    
Erin Schroeder    
Nanette Till    
Debbie Russell    
Stephanie Williams    

 
CALL TO ORDER: 
  
President George Pfeiffer called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.  

 
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
 
Minutes from the February 13, 2019 meeting were reviewed. Stephanie Williams outlined that she was hoping 
Charity with the Saddle Salon would be able to offer a $100 gift certificate for the CSRHA silent auction. Correction 
made. There were no additional corrections or further discussion. Nanette Till made a motion to approve the 
meeting minutes with the correction. Debbie Russell seconded. Meeting Minutes were approved.   
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

• April 26, 2019 Gary Cooper clinic 
o Clinician Gary Cooper will host a ranch riding clinic in the morning from 8 am – noon and a reining clinic 

from 1 pm – 5 pm on Friday, April 26. To date, there are 3 riders registered (1 for both sessions, 1 for the 
morning session, and 1 for the afternoon session). Gary would like to have no more than 7 riders in the 
ranch riding clinic and no more than 5 riders in the reining clinic. 

 
 

• April 26, 2019 General Membership Meeting and Awards Banquet 
o Peggy Peterson reported that she received the trophy buckles from Skyline Silversmiths and Vaquero 

Trophy/Tack on Tuesday, March 12 and said they looked nice.  
o Nanette Till reported that she has received 4 reservations to date.  
o George and Nancy Pfeiffer stopped at Tom Balding Bits and Spurs on Tuesday, March 12 and have a bit 

which will be raffled at the banquet. This year, it will be a standard correction bit. 
 

• April 27, 2019 CSRHA Fun Day 
o Nanette Till reported that the event judge will be Dr. Amanda Marsh. She asked if the club has reimbursed 

the judge in the past. Nancy confirmed that the judge at the Sheridan Fun Days and the 20017 Cody Fun 
Day have been paid $250 for their services. Dr. Marsh is local to the Cody area, so there will be no travel 



or lodging expenses. Nanette is working on finding a scribe for this event and has 3-4 people in mind. She 
confirmed that Tammy Scott will be the announcer, but noted that Tammy will not be able to announce at 
the Grasslands Market Slide in May due to another obligation.  
 

• May 11-12, 2019 Grasslands Market Slide 
o Debbie Russell reported that she and Bill are still working on finding shavings for the event. A semi-load 

can be delivered for $4.60/bag, estimating over 1,000 bags. She has been trying to contact someone with 
the Wyoming Quarter Horse Association to verify if they will use an entire semi-load. George informed her 
that she should contact Keith Thomas to check on this. It was estimated that the club used 3 pallets in 
2018. Debbie has also contacted vendors in Hulett and Saratoga, noting that the Hulett store will not have 
shaving until September. Robert Peterson, Erin Schroeder, and Nanette Till expressed interest in buying 
shavings if the club has extra bags. Nancy added that there will most likely be a request for more shavings 
for those using the indoor stalls.  

o Debbie has a gate person scheduled for the weekend. Various options for announcers and scribes were 
also discussed. Stephanie Williams asked about finding an event photographer. 

o Nancy informed everyone that she placed ads for the event in The Wrangler Horse and Rodeo News, 
Today’s Horse Ranch Riding issue, and the Fremont County Winter Fair program. George Pfeiffer will email 
a flyer and information to trainers in the surrounding states to generate additional interest. 

 

• Sheridan Events 
o George Pfeiffer met with Director of College Services/Zane Garstad to discuss the issue of people 

spending the night in their trailers near the Sheridan College Agripark Arena. He was successful in 
persuading him that it would be okay, so event participants can now spend the night on the grounds. 
Note that there are no shower facilities available. George will be checking for electrical hook-ups near the 
stalling areas. If there are none or they will not work, he will look into renting a portable generator. The 
college will be charging $20/ night, and if a portable generator if rented, there will be additional charges 
for its use. The covered pens and those near the outdoor arena will be available for horses. George has 
also reserved 10 stalls at the fairgrounds for those who wish to stall there. 

 

• August 3-4, 2019 Sam Schaffhauser clinic 
o Nancy Pfeiffer reported that she has received a number of inquiries and has 4 reservations to date. She 

added that with the cold weather, people are just not ready to commit to an event in August.  As George 
informed, the covered pens and open pens are available for stalling. Folks can now park their trailers on 
the grounds and spend the night.  

o Nancy informed everyone that Robert Peterson has paid for Sam’s clinic fees and transportation for these 
clinics in addition to paying his fees to ride in the clinic.  

 
Nancy Pfeiffer made a motion that Robert Peterson not be charged to ride in the Sam Schaffhauser clinic on August 
3-4, 2019 due to the fact that he has been paying Sam’s clinic fees and transportation expenses. Nanette Till 
seconded. Motion passed. 
 

o Robert informed everyone that Sam’s family is planning on attending this year. George asked if they 
would like an outline of activities available in the Sheridan area. Robert explained that there would be 
some time constraints and the family lives the horse show life year-round anyway. 

 

• August 24, 2019 CSRHA Fun Day 
o George Pfeiffer suggested that discussion on this event could wait until after the Gary Cooper clinic, 

CSRHA Awards Banquet, and CSRHA Fun Day were finished. 
 

• Year-End Trophy Saddle 
o Nancy reported that Continental Saddlery had been having issues with their emails getting through. The 

CSRHA will be able to purchase a 2019 trophy saddle which can be put into production once the winner is 



determined in order to ensure the proper size. The CSRHA will pay $1,500, but note the base price for 
these trophy saddles is $3,000. The certificate from Continental Saddlery will outline that the saddle is 
worth $3,000. The year-end point earner can then add their personal touches to the saddle.  

o To promote the 2019 Year-End Trophy Saddle, George and Nancy will take a photograph of the 2018 
saddle and mount it on poster board which will be displayed at the 2019 CSRHA events. They will also 
work with Kathy Nicholson to get this posted on social media, the website, etc. 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

• New Board of Directors 
o George Pfeiffer welcomed the new CSRHA Board of Directors, Chantel Probert and Justin Henderson, 

although Justin was not on this teleconference.  
 

Next meeting: Teleconference April 9, 2019 at 7:00 pm (please note the day has been changed to TUESDAY). Dial 
951/797-1058 with passcode 681306. 
 
ADJOURN: 
 
There was no additional business to discuss. The CSRHA meeting was adjourned at 7:44 pm. 
 

 


